
 

 

NEWS FROM 

JULY AND YOLA 

 
 
Hello friends and family,  
 
You haven’t hear from us in a long time. Now is the 
time to tell you what we have been doing in these last 
months and the changes we have been having. 
 
First we want to tell you that we are well thanks to 
God, despite how difficult this situation has been, God 
has kept and protected us. 
We hope you are all well, I think our prayers have  
helped on behalf of you that God has protected you. 
 
 

 
as you know we have not had groups like before because of this whole pandemic situation, but 
nevertheless we have continued with the work in the jungle. 
 
We had a group that helped us with the sowing and breeding of animals on the farm, this we 
are doing inorder to havea little support to be able to solve with the maintenance of the farm and 
volunteers who want to be part of our ministry since for many years, finances to sustain our 
ministry has been a challenge. 
Also in this way motivating the people of the communities so that they can plant and sow, is a 
new strategy where we can reach people and speak to them of God's love. 
 
We had another group and with them, we carried out social work in the communities, we give 
away medicine and clothes, and they supported us to do maintenance on the farm. 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
We had pastors' seminar, 15 pastors from different communities where they motivated and 
challenged through workshop, the theme was training for a bountiful harvest. 
 

 
 
 
This is a bit of what has become of us in recent months in the ministerial, 
Personally the change we have had is that we have move out from the YWAM base, and now we 
are living with one of our daughters in her house, since we have arrived in Peru this is the first 
time we are living outside the base.  
 
We want to thank you for all your support during all these years are and will always be part of 
our dreams, our ministry and our family. 
 
With love July and yola 
 
 
PRAYER REQUEST: 
 

1. Good health for both of us, we are in medical check-up, that our test results go well. 
2. Because of the changes we have been having in ministry, may God give us wisdom to be 

able to do the will of the Father. 
3. For personal and ministerial finances,  because we’ve been affected by this pandemic 

situation. 
4. For volunteers and interns who want to come support us in the ministry. 
5. For suitable people who can come to live on our farm and help us with the guardianship 

of the property, since now we do not have people for this. 


